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                                                                                   May 19, 2020 
DIVISION MEMORANDUM 
No.     118     s.   2020 
 

SUBMISSION OF PRIVATE SCHOOLS’ LEARNING CONTINUITY PLAN 
AND OTHER DOCUMENTS IN RELATION TO OPENING OF CLASSES 

 
To:  Private School Administrators 
  
1. As stipulated in DepEd Order No. 007, s. 2020 entitled “School Calendar and 
Activities for School Year 2020-2021” and Regional Memorandum No. 117, S.2020 
entitled “Submission of Private School’s Learning Continuity Plan and other 
Documents in Relation to Opening of Classes”, private schools offering basic 
education will be allowed to open classes within the period authorized by RA 7797 
which is on the first Monday of June but not later than the last day of August, 
provided: 
 

a. No face-to-face classes will be allowed earlier than August 24, 2020, and 
from then on, face-to-face classes may be conducted only in areas allowed to 
open physically. 

b. They submit in advance the following documents to the DepEd Regional 
Offices (ROs) for review and monitoring purposes: 

i. Their school’s plan for compliance with minimum health standards that 
will be issued by DepEd, consistent with guidelines of the DOH, the 
IATF and the OP; 

ii. Their school’s Learning Continuity Plan showing alternative delivery 
modes of learning when face-to-face learning is not allowed, which 
shall constitute compliance with the requirement provided under Item 6 
of Annex 3, DepEd Order No. 021, s.2019 and; 

iii. Their school’s SY 2020-2021 School Calendar. 
 
2. In line with this, all private schools are advised to submit the above mentioned 
documents to the Division Office via angeles.city@deped.gov.ph and 
edna.canlas001@deped.gov.ph.  
 
3. The deadline of submission of the required documents to the Division 
Office for processing and evaluation is as follows: 

a. May 21, 2020 – For those schools which will open on June 1 or June 8, 2020; 
b. May 25, 2020 – For those schools which will open on June 15 or June 20, 

2020; 
c. June 1, 2020 – For those schools which will open on June 29, 2020; 
d. June 8, 2020 – For those schools which will open in July 2020; and  
e. June 29, 2020 – For those schools which will open in August 2020. 
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4. Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum is 
earnestly desired. 

 

                                        
        MA. IRELYN P. TAMAYO PhD, CESE 

                                                              Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 
                                                              Officer-in-Charge 

        Office of the Schools Division Superintendent 


